Commonwealth of Kentucky

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

DAVID HALE
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

HOUSE DISTRICT 74 OFFICE (502) 564-8100

david.hale@lrc.ky.gov



CAPITAL ANNEX

702 CAPITOL AVENUE FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601 OFFICE 405B

> TOIL-FREE MESSAGE LINE 1-800-372-7181

April 28, 2021

The Honorable Andy Barr United State House of Representatives 2709 Old Rosebud Road Lexington, Kentucky 40509

Dear Congressman Barr:

This letter is to indicate my support for the construction of the new Post Medical Clinic for the City of Mt. Sterling.

The proposed project would provide a new facility to serve patients from the Post Clinic's 15 county service area, most of which are either designated as distressed or at-risk with patients who desperately need health and dental care.

With the increased demand for these services, this clinic would be able to operate on a full-time basis by offering expanded hours of operation to meet the needs of the every-growing population.

I would greatly appreciate the U.S. House Committee on Appropriations to consider appropriating funds for this very worthwhile project. Please feel free to contact me if you would like to discuss this further.

Sincerely,

David Hale

State Representative

Tavid Hale

District 74